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GREETINGS FROM NRSGREETINGS FROM NRS

Dear Friends, 
 
April has been a great month for the Na�onal Runaway Safeline. In addi�on to opera�ng
our Crisis Center 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, we par�cipated in regional mee�ngs
with other youth-serving organiza�ons, selected a group of young adults with lived
experience represen�ng many parts of the country to join our Youth Advisory Board
(please see more details below), hosted hundreds of supporters at the Celebra�ng the
Spirit of Youth event and more.  
 
At the recent event, it was wonderful to meet many people who were joining us for the
first �me and introduce them to our work. As the need for our services con�nues to
increase, it is encouraging to see more people concerned with and commi/ed to
combatting the youth mental health and homelessness crises. 
 
I am hopeful about all that lies ahead for NRS and appreciate your interest and support.
You can always find more informa�on about our organiza�on and the ways to get
involved by visiting us online at 1800RUNAWAY.org and NationalRunawaySafeline.org.   

With warm regards,

Susan Frankel
Chief Executive Officer

WHAT'S HAPPENING AT NRS

CELEBRATING THE SPIRIT OF YOUTH:
WRITING THE NEXT CHAPTER

On April 22, 2023, more than 200 guests
helped make our signature event,

https://campaignlp.constantcontact.com/em/1131059093966/6b061420-a71a-4319-b78a-c4873d19ebb2
https://www.nationalrunawaysafeline.org/
https://www.latimes.com/california/story/2022-09-15/how-care-court-program-will-work-for-mentally-ill
https://katu.com/news/local/oregon-homeless-youth-needs-services-largely-unnoticed-tracking-number-unhoused-community-shelter-young-homelessnessportland-willamette-valley
http://1800runaway.org


Celebra�ng the Spirit of Youth: Wri�ng the
Next Chapter, a huge success! It was a
memorable evening full of inspira�on,
entertainment and hope. Sponsors and
individual donors helped us raise cri�cal
funds for crisis services, preven�on
initiatives and educational programs. 

NRS CEO Susan Frankel had the honor of
presen�ng the Spotlight Award to Rachel
Litchman, an advocate whose personal
experiences fuel her passion for crea�ng
social change. As a member of the NRS
Youth Advisory Board, Dane County Youth
Ac�on Board, Youth Catalyst Team at
Youth Collaboratory and True Colors

United’s Youth Forum, Rachel uses her voice locally and na�onally to help and inspire
other young people.

As a child, Rachel endured sexual abuse, and later, homelessness. She couch-surfed at
friends’ and strangers’ homes and stayed in a shelter while trying to create stability for
herself among systems that con�nually failed her. She shared during her award
acceptance speech, “I realized if I wanted anything to change for myself, and for other
young people, I didn’t have a choice except to advocate for larger systems changes.
Being an advocate helped connect me with community. It’s the only reason I am not
homeless today.”

The event featured three original performances by youth from Center on Halsted.
Marcellus Diggs-Dallas and Zelda Cohen moved the audience with their soulful musical
talents and Lucian Foster read a deeply personal and raw poem.

NRS presented David Ambroz, child welfare expert and award-winning author, with the
Spirit of Youth Award. In his best-selling memoir, A Place Called Home, David writes
about growing up homeless on the streets of New York with a mother suffering from
severe mental illness and his subsequent years in foster care.

David shares his story with a hope that others will be mo�vated to do something. He
encouraged everyone in the room to vote, volunteer, donate, become a foster parent --
whatever it takes to improve the lives of youth experiencing crises.

And while guests were treated to David’s insighDul words during his award acceptance
speech, anyone can listen to his compelling messages by tuning in to the “Let’s Talk”
podcast episodes featuring David. To listen to the two-part series, visit the NRS website
or download the episodes on Spotify, Apple Podcasts or Google Podcasts.

We are grateful to Natalie Mar�nez, reporter with NBC 5 Chicago, and Mia Sostrin, NRS
Youth Advisory Board member, for serving as the event emcees. With passion and
authenticity, they guided us through the evening’s program.

As NRS Board Chair Bill Hineline said in his speech, “preven�ng and ending youth
homelessness takes all of us. Together, we help write a new chapter for youth. A new
chapter that supports them and empowers them to thrive.”

https://www.racheldl.com/
https://www.centeronhalsted.org/
https://www.davidambroz.com/
https://www.1800runaway.org/lets-talk-podcast


APRIL IS NATIONAL
VOLUNTEER MONTH

April is Na�onal Volunteer Month, a �me
to celebrate the individuals who give
their �me and talents to help nonprofits
fulfill their missions. At the Na�onal
Runaway Safeline, we depend on nearly
100 trained volunteers in the NRS Crisis
Center to respond to individuals who
reach out for help.

“We are grateful to all of our Crisis
Center volunteers who help ensure
young people feel safe and supported,”
said Jessica Jasurda, Director of Crisis
Services. “At all hours of the day, our
commi/ed and compassionate
volunteers make a measurable impact in
the lives of young people and their
families.”

NRS also relies on young professionals to
volunteer with the Associate Board, a
dedicated group of people who raise
awareness of NRS and youth
homelessness and also fundraise to
support our services and programs.

Addi�onally, the NRS Youth Advisory
Board (YAB) is comprised of volunteers
with lived experience. They contribute
their perspec�ves and ideas to ensure
the youth voice is incorporated in all that
we do. Stay tuned for new ini�a�ves
from the Youth Advisory Board, including
a podcast series.

During Na�onal Volunteer Month, and

MEET OUR NEW YOUTH
ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERS

Our Advisory Board (YAB) is growing!
 
We are excited to share that eight new
members joined the NRS YAB this month.
They provide valuable perspec�ve to
inform and improve our work and help
elevate the na�onal discussion about the
impact of runaway incidents and
homelessness among young people. The
new members are young people ages 16
-23 with lived experience with running
away, housing instability, being expelled
from home and/or homelessness.  

“We were thrilled with the responses to
our most recent recruitment efforts,”
said Em deCordova, Preven�on and
Youth Engagement Coordinator. “While
each new member brings a unique
perspec�ve, skill and experience to the
Board, all share a genuine interest in
helping to shape NRS’s work. I’m excited
about where the YAB is headed.”

We encourage you to check out the
latest YAB ac�vi�es and meet the newest
board members here.

https://www.1800runaway.org/youth-teens/youth-advisory-board


always, we extend a giant thank you to
our volunteers! They are the heart of our
organiza�on and we could not
accomplish our goals without them.
Learn more about our volunteer
opportunities here.

YOUTH IN THE NEWS

YOUNG PEOPLE LEAVING
FOSTER CARE FACE

HOMELESSNESS. DC ISN'T
GIVING THEM AVAILABLE

VOUCHERS

The DC Line I When Ronnie Harris first
entered foster care at 12 years old, she
was certain she would be adopted. But,
in what felt like no �me at all, foster care
swallowed her teenage years. The system
jerked Harris across the city. Each �me
she moved, she hoped the next house
would hold adop�ve parents and her
own room. But it never did. 
 
ALer leaving a par�cularly neglecDul
placement, Harris became homeless at
20. She was s�ll experiencing
homelessness when she turned 21, the
milestone that marks the date young
people age out of the foster care system
in DC. At the time, the District had dozens
of housing vouchers available for young
people in foster care who turn 21
without the resources to rent their own
apartment. Yet, in the nine years she had
spent in care, agency staff never told
Harris, now 22, that such vouchers
existed. 

KIDS SLEEPING IN
​SHELTERS, HOTELS:

NC DESPERATE TO HELP 12,000
CHILDREN IN FOSTER CARE

WRAL News I More than 12,000 children
are in currently in North Carolina’s foster
care system; however, the actual need is
even greater.
 
The Children’s Home Society of North
Carolina receives about 300 requests
from the state Department of Social
Services (NCDSS) every month to help
children in immediate need. A shortage
of licensed foster families means many
children cannot currently be placed.

Read the Full Article

https://www.nationalrunawaysafeline.org/get-involved
https://www.wral.com/story/children-s-home-society-of-nc-and-dept-of-social-services-partner-to-increase-number-of-foster-care-families/20794790/


Read the Full Article

If you are in crisis
CALL 1-800-786-2929 | CHAT 1800RUNAWAY.org

CONNECT WITH US

 ​  ​  ​  ​  ​

DONATEDONATE

LEARN MORE ABOUT US
VISIT nationalrunawaysafeline.org

https://thedcline.org/2023/04/11/young-people-leaving-foster-care-face-homelessness-dc-isnt-giving-them-available-vouchers/
http://1800runaway.org
http://facebook.com/1800runaway
http://twitter.com/1800runaway
http://instagram.com/1800runaway
https://www.linkedin.com/company/2238915
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ6M0wU8EqwKmkqd035N49w
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_id=HQ4Y5JUB65U8C
http://nationalrunawaysafeline.org

